
 
 

RIVERSIDE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION 
WORKSHOP MEETING 

October 14, 2021 
 

 
 
A Workshop Meeting of the Riverside Township Board of Education was held on Thursday, October 14, 
2021 at 6:29 p.m., in the Elementary Cafeteria. 
 
Present were:  W. Greiner, C. Jenkins, T. McElroy, S. Parker, M. Pinho, R. Wallace, B. Winering,  

            M. Adams and R. O’Brien 
 
Absent were:  D. Graf and J. Mongon 
 
Mr. Jenkins led the flag salute. 
 
Mr. O’Brien announced that adequate notice of the meeting had been given to the public by notifying 
the Burlington County Times and the Courier Post on January 13, 2021 and posted at the Riverside 
Town Hall. 
 
The board reviewed agenda items. 
Mr. Adams discussed snow days going forward. 
Mr. Adams discussed negotiation meetings. 
Mr. Adams discussed hearing procedures. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
On the motion by Mr. Jenkins, seconded by Mrs. Pinho, and carried unanimously, the meeting was 
adjourned at 6:54 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
 
Robert O’Brien 
Board Secretary   
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